
Southwest Clean Air Agency 
Air Discharge Permit Application Notice 

 
Application Number CO-1058 
Affected Facility Divert, Inc/Integrated Food Recovery Facility 

1800 Prudential Blvd, Longview, WA 98632 
Description of Facility This facility is intending on producing renewable natural gas (RNG) through the use of 

anaerobic digestion of food waste. 
Source Designation Natural Minor 

The facility is a stationary source subject to review under SWCAA 400-110. Facility 
emissions are expected to be less than 100 tons per year (tpy) of any single criteria 
pollutant, less than 10 tpy of any single hazardous air pollutant, and less than 25 tpy of 
any combination of hazardous air pollutants. 

Purpose of Application SWCAA has received a permit application describing the anaerobic digestion process 
and gas cleaning process, including the use of a natural gas boiler and emergency 
flare. The application has not yet been reviewed to determine if it is administratively 
complete. The SWCAA permit writer identified below will be reviewing the application 
to make a determination of completeness and, if necessary, make a request for additional 
information. A copy of the application will be available to the public when the application 
is determined to be complete. 

Affected Pollutants The proposed permitting action is expected to impact emissions of the following 
pollutants: Nitrogen Oxides, Carbon Monoxide, Particulate Matter, Volatile Organic 
Compounds, and Toxic/Hazardous Air Pollutants 

Public Comment Period No public comment period for the draft permit is currently scheduled. A 30-day public 
comment period for the draft permit may be provided upon written request pursuant to 
SWCAA 400-171(3). 

Opportunity for Public 
Involvement 

Any person who wishes to review or comment on this application/permit may: 
• Contact the agency contact person identified below for more information; or 
• Request a public comment period pursuant to SWCAA 400-171(3). Requests for 

a public comment period must be submitted to SWCAA in writing via letter, fax, 
or electronic mail no later than the date specified below. 

 
If a public comment period was requested and granted, any person may: 

• Provide comment on the draft permit. Comments must be submitted to SWCAA 
in writing prior to the end of the designated public comment period; or 

• Request a public hearing for the draft permit. Public hearing requests must be 
received by SWCAA in writing during the designated public comment period, 
indicate the interest of the person filing the request, and state why a hearing is 
warranted. A public hearing will be held if the Executive Director determines 
that significant public interest exists. 

Application Dates Date received: ................................................................................... August 10, 2022 
Date of public notice: .................................................................. September 15, 2022 

Agency Contact Person: John St.Clair Phone: (360) 574-3058, ext. 127 
Air Quality Engineer II E-mail: John@swcleanair.org 

 


